Friends of Murray Road Recreation Ground 

Notes of Preliminary meeting held on 2nd October 2008 – 7pm

At Murrayside Community Centre

Present: Sam Teague, IBC. Eddie Peters, IBC. Debbie Owen, IBC. Nigel Campbell, IBC. Councillor George Debman. Councillor Tanya De Hoedt. Paul Russell. Karen Wellington. Debbie Middleton. Steve Willett. David Lynch. Patrick Kenlock. Philip Grice. Melissa & Tim Naish. Sarah Jarrold. Glen Thimblethorpe. 

Apologies: Andy Clark, FOHP. Councillor Liz Harsant. Councillor David Hale. Councillor Judy Terry. Councillor Bill Quinton. Councillor Rod Harris. Councillor Bill Knowles.

1. Sam Teague welcomed everyone and introductions were made. A map of the Murray Road Recreation Ground was handed out, with a draft Constitution. 

2 . Open Discussion

· Resident asked; will the park be upgraded? 

Sam: The Park has had £20,000 from the Liveability Fund to make improvements. A temporary surface was installed which provided necessary improvements to allow Children with disabilities to access and play on the play area. The surface is temporary so it can be lifted if more improvements take place, rather than excavating a permanent surface which would cost more. The £20.000 has been used on this and new play equipment.

· Sam: The priority was to repair the tennis courts but the discovery of an uneven surface led to further enquiries. A pole was penetrated through the centre of the courts and it was found to have a void beneath it. This then led to the closure of the courts due to the subsidence and being unsafe. There are local residents that remember going down to air raid shelters, which could have been filled but over the years the land has settled causing subsidence, but we have no proof of what is there. Originally we thought it would cost in the region or £100,000. to repair the fencing and court surface, but it could be in excess of £250,000. or more, we really do not know until a survey is done, this will cost £10,000. 

· Resident: Clifford Road School discovered Air Raid Shelters, these have been opened up and now have open days for the public to go and look at. Many schools have been found with subsidence in the playgrounds due to air raid shelters being there. Linked tunnels from the schools leading to the shelters have also been found at other schools, this could be the same for Murrayfield School.

· Resident: Isn’t it a repair issue that IBC (Ipswich Borough Council) should be responsible for? 

Eddie: because we do not know the extent of the problem we don’t know how much it is going to cost until we do the survey, and we need to find the £10,000 to pay for this first. The possibility of shelters being there and the size is unknown.

Nigel: it looks like the area is contained to the Tennis Courts, if it was in the play area there would be signs of undulation/subsidence, but there are none.

· Resident: Is there insurance to cover this?

Eddie: There is a very high excess, but we still need to get the survey done before we know the cost of repairs.

· Residents: There is a health and Safety risk, this needs to be repaired.

· Eddie: What we would like to do is to see how much support there is for the park, to see if there is a chance of setting up a ‘Friends of the park’ group. This would then open up a new area to find funding from where Councils cannot access. Community groups have far more success gaining funding with the support of local councils, for example, the Friends of Christchurch Park. You would then be able to have a huge influence on what you would like to have and see in the park. 

· Resident: The extent of the problem is the first issue, £10,000 is not available and there is a concern with H/S. it looks like we need to form a group to get things started. 

· All: could time team get involved? Ipswich Historical Society. Get the Evening Star involved – picture of acting Chair asking for anyone who knows the extent of the 'shelters to come forward, and plugging the next meeting. 

· Acting officers of the 'Friends of Murray Road Recreation Ground' were agreed:  Chair – Patrick Kenlock, Secretary - Tim & Melissa Naish, Treasurer – Glen Thimblethorpe.

· Next meeting 6th November, 7pm; as one resident requested the first Thursday of the month.

